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Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
We continue our 150th Anniversary Celebration with another memory, this one from Dr. Will 

Locke and his son Ken about the history of the Boy Scout Troop 200 at First Presbyterian Church.  
As a reminder, we invite you to submit your memories to be published in the newsletter.  

Please include the year or date of the event being described, your name, and any photos you may 
have.  Memories can also be published anonymously if desired. Mary Seiler has graciously agreed to 
collect and help us curate these memories, so please contact her via email at marycseiler@gmail.com 
or give her a call. 

Enjoy this “I remember when” from the Lockes! 
 

Your Servant in Christ, 
Pastor Greg 

 

100 Years of Boy Scouts at First Presbyterian Church, Hastings, Nebraska 

By Ken Locke (Troop 200 Eagle Scout) and Dr. Will Locke (former Troop 200 Scoutmaster) 

 

The First Scouts at First Presbyterian Church in 1918: 
The guns of World War I were still booming on the Western Front when Session member Edgerton 
moved, “…that we as a church take charge of Boy Scouts in the City of Hastings...” (Session minutes, 
Dec. 20, 1917).  Dorothy Creigh (The First Hundred Years, p. 43) writes, “…the church took over the 
Boy Scout troop which had earlier been established by the Episcopal Church.”  It was known as Troop 
4. 
 

On January 9, 1936, in the midst of the Great Depression and the Dust Bowl, the session moved that 
the church change Troop 4 to a new charter - Boy Scout Troop 200. The new troop was very active 
and participated in weekend campouts, Camp Augustine programs, and even national Scout 
Jamborees.  The troop established the enduring tradition of hiking, backpacking, and camping in 
Poudre Canyon, CO.  Leaders expanded scouting to include Cub Scouts, Webelos, and Explorer 
Scouts.   
 

The World War II Era (40’s to 60’s): 
Equipment was often WWII surplus gear. Activities in Poudre Canyon included camping at Cameron 
Pass and backpacking up to Crown Point and over a high divide to Estes Park. Larry Nowka, a Cub 
Scout in 1950, states: “That is when scouts dug out the space under the Memorial Room with shovels 
and buckets and turned the new space into a scout room. 
 

The Backpacking/Low Impact Era (60’s to 80’s): 
Winter campouts were held at the Bohlke farm northeast of town and the Howard place south on the 
Little Blue. Scouts hiked, backpacked, and climbed extensively in Colorado. Mt. of the Holy Cross and 
La Plata Peak were favorite Fourteener climbs.  Distance bicycling also became a popular activity for 
this group of scouts. 

Continued 
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This snapshot from August 1980, shows T200 Scouts backpacking high in the Mt. of the Holy Cross Wilderness southwest of Vail. l-r 
Rich Stockton, Kurt Finley, Brian Pitney, Ken Locke, and Bill Feis. Photo by Will Locke, courtesy of Adams Co. Historical Society 
archives Elizabeth Spilinek. 
 

Every summer the troop drove north into the Sand Hills to canoe the Calamus, Dismal, Loup, and 
Niobrara rivers. The area ranchers came to know us and welcome us with cookies and cold drinks. 29 
people canoed the Niobrara June 14, 1980, but we were challenged by high winds, rain, and hail 
which damaged vehicles and washed out access roads up and down the valley. Some suffered welts 
from the hail, but a rancher helped us and everyone worked together to get home safely. 
 

The Modern Era (90’s to Present): 
Campouts took place at many nearby locations: Mormon Island, Fort Kearney, Prairie Lake, Halsey 
Forest, Hastings College Observatory, and Camp Augustine. High Adventure trips included Philmont 
Scout Ranch, Boundary Waters, and National Jamboree.  Dr. Harvey Freetly was an active leader 
during this era and continues to work at the local and district levels.  He is the person to contact if you 
have questions regarding present day scouting at the local and district levels.  
 

Inclusion 

From the beginning T200 has welcomed all boys and with the help of fundraising projects and private 
donations has made it possible for every scout to participate fully. January 1, 2014, after years of 
discussion, BSA National Council approved a resolution to remove a restriction denying membership 
to youth on the basis of sexual orientation. Troop 200, thankful for the encouragement and support of 
First Presbyterian Church, has always endeavored to include all interested boys. 
 

God and Country Award 

Sponsorship and encouragement by church and scout leaders and parents motivated many scouts to 
earn the God and Country Award.  

Continued 



A Few Examples of Troop Service Projects: 

-Planting NRD trees on area farms. 
-Pick up trash around Heartwell Lake. 
-Help install Oregon Trail markers in Adams County (e.g., 32 Mile Station). 
-Arbor Day tree planting. 
-Rake leaves for free will offering and donating proceeds to Healthy Beginnings. 
-Sold popcorn and soda at the pro wrestling programs at the City Auditorium.  Profits were used to 
help scouts pay for the Camp Augustine week. 
-Working on a Habitat for Humanity house. 
 

Eagle Service Projects (A few examples): 
-Jeff Howard – Developed a training seminar on winter travel preparedness. 
-Jon Jorgenson – Goodfellows food distribution. 
-Ken Locke – Plant 50+ trees at Lake Hastings. 
-Rob Shoemaker – Install storm drain markers that discourage dumping into storm drains. 
-Thomas Freetly – Install tree identification posts and plaques on Hastings College campus. 
-Mason Spilinek – Digitize photos of Juniata Cemetery grave stones. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo courtesy of Tom Sachtleben. Fellowship Hall r-l Tom, Marilyn S., Clyde S., Dr. Charles Evans, John Scholtz, Dr. Will Locke. 

By 2018, 245 Troop 200 Scouts had earned the rank of Eagle.  All Eagle Scout photos are hanging on 
the walls of the Scout Room which is open to visitors via check-in at the church office.  Papers and 
photos regarding Troop 200 are being placed in the FPC archives room.  Contact Harvey Freetly or 
Will Locke if you have questions. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Dear friends,  
 
What a gift it was to share a bit of life and ministry with so many of you in Hastings! We are grateful for the 
warm welcome, the smiles, and the interest with which you received us. It is an honor to serve as your PC(USA) 
Mission Co-workers on the US/Mexico border. 
 
The links in this e-letter share a bit more about other aspects of our ministry. Please do not hesitate to contact 
us if you have any follow-up questions or comments—we would love to hear from you.  
 
As you know, we are on our way back to the border after having been away from home for almost a year, 
visiting with friends and relatives in churches all over the country. We've made and renewed some wonderful 
relationships in every church we've visited, and we look forward to continued communication and friendship 
with you. 
 
Thank you again for taking the time to come and hear a little of how God is at work in and through your sisters 
and brothers on the US/Mexico border. 
 
Peace, 
Miriam and Mark 

 

June Ushers & Greeters 
June (Team #4) Captain – George Howard, Susie Graham, Dixie McDonald, Gale McDonald, Lori 
Schroeder, Ted Schroeder 

June Greeters 
  

 

 

 

July Ushers & Greeters 
July (Team #5) Captain – Ken Stein, Dale Behrens, Matt Fong, Julie Thomsen 

July Greeters 

 
   

  

JUNE MEMORIAL ROOM  MEMORIAL ROOM  NARTHEX 

4 Connie & Richard McClenahan   Carolyn & Rich McKenzie 

11 May & Ira Wierenga   Melissa Davis 

18 Brent & Erica Brooks   John & Linda Carllson 

25 Melissa Davis Vonda Essex Carol & Jim Harrenstein 

JULY MEMORIAL ROOM  MEMORIAL ROOM NARTHEX 

2 Teresa Luther Erin Gastmann Kay Georgiana 

9 Daveta & Dick Brader   Paula Crozier 

16 Jill Kramer C.L. Wimer Lesa & Steve Cropley 

23 Jan Ham   Karen & Roger Doerr 

30 Help Needed    Melissa Davis 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001B0ANlQBBsiPL_ladAyeNdF4J3SMv-qNg9ePnxkcLb1McT-kr_GeM5gWVdudOiANAafxiIXgZfOrxUR1nT_hvQBOk1igICI2Noyq22CaEW9H8n1Hmb7c2XeQygofi84q5GSQPpyPIWHgNWuthMkP55XzMoDeMSCeO-475_q9gg5GYWBdk1UIr1fTmmHsXaGcczd6lnpcgpKD01E1wq1lmSJ9mEHhQmN5glbLRuONM5XhMAhdooM1DZx49Q1fB5WB2ynqm6xslBA0mOXD9tAwuVQ==&c=Pfo7j4Vc5UuwhbwqE2B4GlXp36MxNCztbAHEFBPcKgvxowr3O_nIPw==&ch=v82-fGHyOC4t0g4vXZPT7GPeRPQRYkz6RFVFzs17ah48qdHm-rIgPw==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001B0ANlQBBsiPL_ladAyeNdF4J3SMv-qNg9ePnxkcLb1McT-kr_GeM5gWVdudOiANAafxiIXgZfOrxUR1nT_hvQBOk1igICI2Noyq22CaEW9H8n1Hmb7c2XeQygofi84q5GSQPpyPIWHgNWuthMkP55XzMoDeMSCeO-475_q9gg5GYWBdk1UIr1fTmmHsXaGcczd6lnpcgpKD01E1wq1lmSJ9mEHhQmN5glbLRuONM5XhMAhdooM1DZx49Q1fB5WB2ynqm6xslBA0mOXD9tAwuVQ==&c=Pfo7j4Vc5UuwhbwqE2B4GlXp36MxNCztbAHEFBPcKgvxowr3O_nIPw==&ch=v82-fGHyOC4t0g4vXZPT7GPeRPQRYkz6RFVFzs17ah48qdHm-rIgPw==
mailto:mark@fronteradecristo.org
mailto:mark@fronteradecristo.org


 

 

 

  



  



 



 



 

 

 

 

Tuesday 6/20 12pm-1pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

Wednesday 6/21 11:55am-1pm  Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com 

 1:30-3:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 6:30-9pm Woodcarvers Meet Basement of Church 

Thursday 6/22 12:30-1:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 6/23 10am-12pm  Mahjong Ladies Lydia Room 

Sunday 6/25 Barbershop Chorus Sunday 

 10-10:30am HAW Store open Narthex 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary/Facebook/Radio 

 11:30am-12pm HAW Store open Narthex 

Monday 6/26 8:30am-11:30am Vacation Bible School Various 

 1-3pm 1st Pres. Pickleball PEACE Gym 

 1:30-3:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 

 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Choir Room 

Tuesday 6/27 8:30am-11:30am Vacation Bible School Various 

 11:45am Habitat for Humanity Board Parlor 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

Wednesday 6/28 8:30am-11:30am Vacation Bible School Various 

 11:55sm-1pm Noonday Bible Study Sbbrooks52@gmail.com 

 1:30pm-3:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 6:30pm-9pm Woodcarvers Meet Basement of Church 

Thursday 6/29 8:30am-11:30am Vacation Bible School Various 

 12:30pm-1:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 6/30 10am-12pm Mahjong Ladies Lydia Room 

Sunday 7/2 10am-10:30am HAW Store open  Narthex 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary/Facebook/Radio 

 11:30am-12pm HAW Store open Narthex 

Monday 7/3 10am-11am Staff Meeting In person 

 1-3pm 1st Pres. Pickleball PEACE Gym 

 1:30pm-3:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains  Choir Room 

Tuesday 7/4 Church Offices Closed-Independence Day 

mailto:Sbbrooks52@gmail.com
mailto:Sbbrooks52@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

First Presbyterian Church 

621 N. Lincoln Ave. 

Hastings, NE 68901 

402-462-5147 

fpc@fpchastings.org 

Return Service Requested 


